


CROSS-BORDER INVESTMENTS

At the request of the Government of Burkina Faso, the Peacebuilding Commission (PBC) is accompanying the country in its efforts 
to respond to existing and emerging threats to sustainable peace. A high-level meeting was convened in September 2019, when 
the President of Burkina Faso briefed the PBC on the unprecedented security situation. A subsequent meeting in March 2020 took 
place to support the implementation of the PUS-BF Priority Actions (2020-2021). Subsequently, the PBC Chairperson worked with the 
Government to ensure that the commitments made during the meeting were translated into concrete support. In October 2020, the 
Prime Minister briefed the Commission on the impact of COVID-19 in Burkina Faso and presented the national response plan to the 
pandemic, which had exacerbated peacebuilding challenges. The PBC will continue to provide a platform for ensuring adequate 
and coherent support from the international community for the country’s peacebuilding priorities, including addressing the 
socio-economic impact of the COVID-19 pandemic and its implications for peacebuilding and sustaining peace in Burkina Faso.

THE PEACEBUILDING COMMISSION ENGAGEMENT IN BURKINA FASO

PEACEBUILDING FUND (PBF) IN BURKINA FASO

Following the rapid deterioration of the peace and security situation in the Sahel region of 
Burkina Faso, the Government requested eligibility for the Peacebuilding Fund (PBF) which was 
granted in July 2018. The PBF provided catalytic resources to support of the “Emergency 
Programme for the Sahel in Burkina Faso” (PUS-BF) which focused on confidence-building to 
improve State-society relations; strengthening of social resilience and active participation of 
women and youth; and peaceful management of conflicts. Further, the PBF supported 
conflict prevention measures at community level, including farmer-herders’ conflicts; 
prevention of violent extremisms; and confidence measures between the defense and 
security forces and citizens. PBF also supported cross-border interventions, in line with the 
United Nations Integrated Strategy for the Sahel (UNISS). 
Judiciary: Thanks to PBF support, mobile courts made it possible to proceed with 780 civil and 
correctional cases, to issue 2,500 identity cards and 120 criminal records. Some 50 members of 
the Sahel and North regions Legal Assistance Commissions, as well as paralegals from civil 
society organizations have been trained to popularize the Legal Assistance Fund and the 


